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SELECTMEN’S MEETING MINUTES
MARCH 15, 2018





Selectpersons present:	Wendy Pieh, John Marsh, Henry Nevins
Public:	Walter Voskian, Bremen Planning Board; Mary Voskian,
	Bremen Conservation Commission




The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Pieh at 5:03 p.m.

Walter Voskian, Bremen Planning Board, advised that the Planning Board postponed their meeting on March 13th due to the snowstorm.  There was an informal discussion on the agenda; however, the individuals are now filing an application for a permit.  Walter advised they will work on revisions to the Planning Board Ordinance as well as work on the Planning Board Bylaws.  He advised that there has been an appeal and request for variance filed with the Town in regard to a Planning Board decision.

Selectman Nevins advised that Ken Vinal has shown interest in joining the Ordinance Review Committee.  He will be invited to the next meeting.

Mary Voskian, Bremen Conservation Commission, advised that their meeting will be next Thursday just prior to the advertised documentary film.  She advised they have contacted planners and will meet for a site plan review in the near future.  She was advised by the Selectmen to apply for an ASK grant through the Lincoln County Regional Planning Commission.  The Town Office will assist in any way they can.

The Town Spring site on Fogler Road was discussed.  The Town will contact a surveyor to mark the Town’s boundaries.

On a motion duly made and seconded, it was voted unanimously to sign the Agreement with Mid-Coast Regional Planning Commission to provide planning/consulting services to the Town through June 30, 2018.

On a motion duly made and seconded, it was voted unanimously to confirm the 2018 employee/committee appointments as documented on the attached list.

The Town received correspondence from the Town of Fayette, Maine inviting the Selectmen to join a Raise the Floor Coalition to help create a more equitable school funding model.  The Selectmen reviewed the initiative and resolved that this would not be beneficial for a small town with significant waterfront properties.

On a motion duly made and seconded, it was voted unanimously not to attend the Raise the Floor Coalition.





The Selectmen stated that Jody Sprague has done a great job maintaining the roads during the many recent snowstorms.

On a motion duly made and seconded, it was voted unanimously to approve the Selectmen’s Meeting Minutes of 3/01/2018.

On a motion duly made and seconded, it was voted unanimously to approve the Warrants of 3/09/2018 and 3/16/2018. 

On a motion duly made and seconded, it was voted unanimously to adjourn at 6:07 p.m.
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